Jonathan Anderson, Chair David Hall, Vice-Chair Jesse Limanek, Clerk Jeffrey Bannon Normand Champigny

James Smith, Town Manager Debra Jacques, Executive Assistant



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON OFFICE OF THE TOWN MANAGER

MEMORANDUM

TO:

SELECT BOARD

FROM:

JAMES SMITH

SUBJECT:

TOWN MANAGER'S UPDATE

DATE:

JULY 11, 2023

The following is an update of projects and activities for your information

- 1. Fireworks- The fireworks have been rescheduled to Saturday, July 22 with the rain date the following Saturday, July 29 at 9:15pm. We appreciate the work of Tom Fournier and the Sutton Fourth group in dealing with setbacks. The group has decided not to have food or entertainment on the common prior to the fireworks.
- 2. Hatch Asphalt- has started repaying the parking lots at the early learning center and elementary school and weather permitting will complete shortly. Hatch Asphalt won the bid in late April with a bid of \$248,000.
- 3. School Department grant- the School Department was awarded a grant from the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security a \$133,201 grant that they will use to make the school campus a safer environment. These funds can be used to purchase and install cameras and other safety initiatives.

Reminders: Transfer Station-stickers are now available online for purchase at www.SuttonMA.org. Stickers are \$50 apiece.

Goals Meeting-will take place on Tuesday July 25 at 6 PM at the Blackstone National golf course. Board members can order off the menu.

July 4 holiday-Town Hall will be closed on Monday, July 3. We will reopen on Wednesday July 5. Thank you.